
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
 

May 20, 2014 
 
 
Agenda Item: 6.3  
 
Subject:      Approval of Agreement – The City of Long Beach Pacific Gateway 

Workforce Investment Network, District  
 
 
Background:   The City of Long Beach Pacific Gateway Workforce Investment Network(Pacific 
Gateway) offers employment training services under the Federal Workforce Investment Act, 
Welfare to Work, and other special funded programs to persons located in Southern California, 
which is part of the Chabot-Las Positas Community College District’s OSHA Training Center’s 
region.  
 
Pacific Gateway is requesting an Educational Agreement with the OSHA Training Center to 
offer Premier Safety Attendant training. The Premier Safety Attendant Program is a program that 
prepares out of work individuals (mainly military veterans) for safety careers in the 
petrochemical industry. Students in the program participate in six days of comprehensive 
training that gives them certifications and classes that prepare them for a Safety Attendant 
position with contractors that conduct work at the oil refineries (e.g. Valero, Chevron, Phillips 
66, Shell, Exxon, etc.). Classes are conducted in cohorts of 20, with 2 classes running 
simultaneously (40 participants at a time). The Premier Safety Attendant Program is funded 
through Workforce Investment Act funds.  
 
Recommended Action:   That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed agreement with The 
City of Long Beach Pacific Gateway Workforce Investment Network for the period May 21, 
2014 through June 30, 2015. It is further recommended that the Board authorize the Vice 
Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the agreement on behalf of the District. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted: Jeffrey M.  Kingston/Date  Approved: Jannett N. Jackson/Date 
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